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Contaminated Sites Task Group Meeting 4 Draft Meeting Notes

City Goals and Potential Approaches to Address Goals During Cleanup 

Draft Recommendations for Contaminated Sites

Agenda
1. Welcome, review agenda
2.  Review meeting notes, discuss process and schedule

3. Review and discuss ideas from subcommittee meetings 

4. Discuss draft recommendations

1.  Meeting Notes
Arianne asked that task group members send any comments to her on the draft meeting 4 notes by Friday, March 2.
2.  Schedule and Process

Arianne explained the schedule:  She will be sending the proposal out on March 8 for task group review.  The task group will meet on March 22 to provide comments.  Arianne will finalize the proposal and present it to the River Plan Committee on April 17.  
There was a question about who River Plan Committee is and the purpose of the group.  Sallie described the function of the River Plan Committee and who the members are.  

Don Hanson, who is on Planning Commission, chairs the committee.  The other members are Pauline Anderson, a former Multnomah County Commissioner and City Club president; Brian Campbell, who was Planning Manager for the Port of Portland; Jason Graf, urban designer and active North Portland community member; Bob Naito, developer and renovator of historic structures as well as past board president of the Classical Chinese Garden; Melissa Powers, environmental law professor at Lewis and Clark; Greg Wolley, a former natural resources planner for Metro who has worked on many civic initiatives such as urban forestry and recreation master plans; and Krystyna Wolniakowski, Regional Director for the National Fish and Wildlife Foundation, who over sees over 300 grant projects in six states to manage water transactions for the Columbia River Basin.  
The River Plan Committee asks clarifying questions about the proposals River Plan Staff bring forward.  Sometimes they think of things that staff hasn’t.  If the committee believes more exploration is needed on a topic, staff will go back and do more work.  
This summer and fall, staff will be going through an integration phase where they take all the work so far from all of the task groups and figure out how to fit them all together.  So the final River Plan / North Reach may or may not include all the recommendations that were made in the Contaminated Sites Task Group proposal.  There will be a public comment period for the draft River Plan / North Reach when the integration phase is completed next fall.  Staff will be asking the members of the Contaminated Sites Task Group to review the draft River Plan / North Reach.  The River Plan / North Reach will contain new code, new policy, proposed investments and other implementation action items.  Once the River Plan / North Reach is adopted by City Council in Spring/Summer of 2008, the new code will take effect a month later.  
Cyril asked if staff was paying attention to the Lower Willamette River Management Plan (LWRMP) during the development of the River Plan.  Sallie indicated that we are.  Cyril noted that DSL will be updating the LWRMP soon and so DSL and the City need to coordinate to ensure that the new LWRMP and the River Plan are compatible.  Sallie said that she has talked with folks at DSL about the two updates and how coordination should occur.

2.  Subcommittee Discussion
Arianne said that the subcommittee was great and got through a lot of material.  The folks involved were Tom Carter with Development Services, Tom McCue with Siltronic, Ben Meyer with NOAA Fisheries, Kevin Parrett with DEQ, Judy Smith with EPA, and Greg Theisen with the Port of Portland (who has replaced Nicole Anderson on the task group).  The purpose of the subcommittee was to discuss the issues in the issue table in more detail.  They addressed each of the City’s goals in turn, brainstorming the best approaches for each goal.  In some cases the best approach was a set of standards, but not in all situations.  
Arianne went over the handout, City Goals and Potential Approaches to Address Goals During Cleanup, which summarized City’s goals with regard to Greenway and other concerns as well as the results of the subcommittee’s discussion.  
Task Group Comments
Greenway Setback

The word “permanent” is not currently defined in the zoning code.  Perhaps it would be better to state a time limit, such as six months.  

Habitat

The task group had a good discussion regarding the habitat preservation standards that were suggested.  It was confirmed that the City does have the authority to regulate wetlands and streams even though DSL and the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers also regulate those landscape features.  Also, Shannon explained that the City has an interest in regulating wetlands and streams because those other agencies do not regulate all wetlands and streams and the City wants to ensure that all wetlands, regardless of size or whether they are isolated, are protected.  Also, the City has broader concerns related to habitat (including upland habitat) that go beyond just regulating removal and fill.  
One member mentioned that defining wetlands and streams is very complicated and the City needs to be careful; this topic area may be just as big as the whole rest of the contaminated sites discussion.  It was noted that there are not many streams or wetlands in the North Reach so it would be a rare occurrence that the City would be regulating a cleanup situation involving a stream or wetland.  Cyril mentioned that Jevra Brown at DSL would be able to pass on DSL’s wetland inventory for the Lower Willamette.  Shannon explained that the City has been updating its Natural Resources Inventory (NRI) using new data, science, and technology to refine the natural resources information the City has been using for the past 15 years.  The project will result in revised maps of streams, wetlands, and vegetation, as well as maps that show the relative quality of the riparian and wildlife habitat resources.  Arianne said she would email task group members with the NRI website, which is http://www.portlandonline.com/planning/index.cfm?c=40437.  The website contains the maps of the landscape feature data, including the location of streams and wetlands.  
It was noted that instead of specifically calling out wetlands and streams, there could be a standard that required “no disturbance of high quality habitat“ (as designated by the NRI).  All wetlands and streams are designated high quality habitat in the NRI.  
There was a concern about the requirement to replant after disturbance.  The replanting requirement should only be for herbaceous plants so that hydroseeding is an option.  Requirements to replant with trees and shrubs are complicated and it is expensive to monitor and maintain those plantings.  
Bank Design
The idea that a project that changes the grade of the bank should trigger planting the bank was met with some concern:

· What does changing the grade of the bank mean?  What if the responsible party is excavating but is planning to return the bank to its original slope?  For example, if they were replacing a seawall?  
· Does this directive provide an incentive against “touching the bank?”  

· The requirement to replant the bank should only apply to the section of bank where the cleanup work is occurring.  

Economic Vitality
If the City has a conversation about where it would like to avoid in-water capping and where it would prefer in-water capping to occur, the City should include DSL in that discussion.
Tom Carter mentioned that another economic vitality concern is the trend toward land divisions that separate the part of the site that is adjacent to the river from the rest of the site.  These types of land divisions are occurring in conjunction with concerns about liability for sediment contamination.   

Scenic Quality

One task group member commented that the North Reach is the working waterfront and aesthetics should not play a role.  Beauty is in the eye of the beholder.  Also, “blend in” is very vague and could mean something different in an industrial area than it does in a natural area.  Arianne replied that the standard is purposefully vague because the River Plan team has not yet reached agreement about what exactly it wants to say about scenic quality.  State Goal 15 charges the City to work towards a green, pastoral riverbank and setback area.  However, one decision that has been made is that the City won’t regulate scenic quality below Ordinary High Water, where there are multiple other competing concerns.  
Stormwater

Tom McCue mentioned that Siltronic is required to plant trees on its parking lot to shade the parking lot to lower the temperature of the run-off.  The parking lot acts as a cap to the subsurface contamination so the trees must be put into planters.  Because of this, the trees will be short-lived and will die.  Siltronic offered to plant the trees elsewhere, but the purpose is parking lot shade.  Arianne replied that Siltronic had to plant the trees because they invested in their site and triggered the non-conforming upgrade requirement.  Staff is recommending that the cost of cleanup activities not count toward the site investment threshold that triggers non-conforming upgrades.  
Impacts to Nearby Community
Kevin explained that during the McCormick and Baxter cleanup, he was required to submit a transportation plan showing the routes the construction vehicles would use.  He asked PDOT to explain what they were looking for when they reviewed the plan, but they could not point to any guidelines.  DEQ is concerned about impact to neighbors, too, so maybe PDOT could provide training for DEQ staff on the impacts or issues that they are concerned about.  Sallie said that River Plan staff would talk to PDOT about their concerns.
Infrastructure
Regarding maintaining site access, what do the Greenway regulations have to say about recreational access from the water?  There have been several instances during which DSL has recommended closing access because of remediation and concerns about contamination.  Boat anchoring and grounding may harm caps, and often it is easier to close the area rather than rely on buoys or warnings issued through the Coast Guard.  However, the Oregon State Marine Board (OSMB) does not like to limit recreational access.  OSMB regulates the surface of the water, while DSL regulates the bed and banks.  Sallie said that the Greenway focuses on ensuring public access at certain points along the river.  The water recreation task group identified areas, mostly in the South and Central Reaches, where better access is desired.  

3.  Draft Recommendations
Arianne went over the draft recommendations that she drew up based on the feedback from the task group.  
One member commented that #5, which recommends the City look at where in-water capping should and shouldn’t occur, should be rephrased because it could be misinterpreted as the City trying to act outside of its jurisdiction.  The recommendation should incorporate the idea that the City would be trying to find a way to balance cleanup needs with its goal of maintaining a prosperous working harbor.  
Regarding #13, which recommends the City use the existing opportunities for public comment on DEQ and EPA processes, the group noted that the City should not wait until the remedial design is proposed before commenting; that is too late in the process.  The City needs to find a way to comment earlier.  Perhaps there could be an inter-governmental agreement between DEQ and the City whereby DEQ notifies the City at the outset.  Both DSL and NOAA Fisheries receive early notification of projects from DEQ project managers.  

It was noted that a process diagram would be helpful to see, because terminology gets confusing.
Arianne requested that any further comments on the draft recommendations should be emailed to her by Friday, March 2.

Meeting Adjourned.
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